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Partnership for Ealing

Children’s Trust Board
6th December 2011, 3.30 – 5.30pm, Tefler Room, Ealing Town Hall
MINUTES

Papers for this meeting are available from: 

www.ealing.gov.uk/services/council/lsp/meetings/change_for_children 

Contact Tristan Hardman-Dodd 

020 8825 9565 hardmandoddt@ealing.gov.uk
	Attendance:

	[DA]

David Archibald (Chair)
Executive Director, Children and Adults, LBE

[BC]

Ben Cassidy

St Joesph Catholic Primary School

[JB]

Jo Barver

Children’s Commissioning, LBE

[JW]

Joan Wallace

Integrated Commissioning Manager, LBE

[VP]

Vijay Parkash

Head of Children's, Young People and Families Service, WLMHT

[JP]

Jane Pickerden

Extended Services locality Co-ordinator Southall, LBE

[ME]

M. Ewe

The place 2 be

[DG]

Debbie Grey

[SA]

Sally Armstrong

Ealing Commissioning Consortium.
[LH]

Lesley Hunter

Pre-School Learning Alliance

[SP]

Sue Porter

Platform 51

[CC]

Carmel Cahill

[MW]

Maggie Wilson

Head of Children’s Commissioning, LBE

[PA]

Paul Adair

Head Teacher, Castlebar School

[SE]

Sarah Ewum

Policy and Performance, LBE

[NS]

Nicole Stephens

MEND 7-13 Programme Coordinator

[MP]

Marcella Phelan

Assistant Director, Planning, Commissioning and Partnerships, LBE

[NN]

Nev Nolan

Ealing Police

[CB]

Charles Barnard

Children’s Services, LBE

[HM]

Hayriye Mehmat

Ealing, Hammersmith & West London College

[NS]

Niro Srituarian

Reed In Partnership

[KK]

Karolina Kazlowicz 

Ealing CVS

[PA]

Paul Adair

Head Teacher, Castlebar School

Apologies: 

[PW]

Cllr Patricia Walker (Chair)

Portfolio Holder, Children and Young People

[AR]

Andy Rowell

Borough Commander, Ealing Police
[CG]

Cathy Garlick

Non-Exec Director, WLMHT

Director, Ealing Community Services

[PW]

Paula Whittle

Principal of Ealing, Hammersmith and West London College

[JC]

Jackie Chin

Director, Public Health PCT



	1. 
	Welcome  and introductions, minutes
	Actions

	
	Apologises were accepted form Cllr Walker, Andy Rowell, Cathy Garlick, Paula Whittle and Jackie Chin. 


	

	2. 
	Minutes and matters arising
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed.


	

	3.
	The Worklessness Project For Families With Multiple Needs
	

	
	MW and NS presented members with the worklessness project for families with multiple needs.

DWP Aims for The Families Programme

· Support many of the 120,000 workless families in England to move closer to the labour market

· Break the welfare dependency cycle 

· Reduce intergenerational worklessness by overcoming fear of employment

· Build on the success of FIPs

· Supporting families to access local services

Models of delivery

· Engagement and referral

· Assessment

· Individual and Family Action Plans

· Three Progress Measures

· Family Workshops

· Preparation for work

· Job start

· In-work support
Progress Measure Categories 

· Family dynamics

· Parenting

· Domestic abuse

· Caring

· Childcare

· Debt

· Work experience

· Active community engagement

· Isolation amongst refugee and BME communities

· Reducing re-offending

· Preventing youth unemployment

· Challenging benefit dependency

Our commitments and innovation

· Dedicated Family Employment Advisers

· Family Workshops and Better off Calculations

· Family Action Fund

· Online Portal

· Parental Peer Programme

· Health and Wellbeing Team Support

· Supporting Business Growth
Areas for delivering in Ealing

· Expected to support for 1000+ individuals over 3 years

· Target areas:

· Northolt West End/Greenford Broadway

· East Acton

· Norwood Green

· Outreach Locations – West London Academy, Southall Town Hall, Children Centres, Community Centres

· Reed Hub – The Vale (Acton Central)

	

	4.
	Child Poverty
	

	
	The purpose of the report is to outline the current position regarding Child Poverty in Ealing, update the Children and Young People’s Board on current progress in tackling child poverty and to propose further 

Actions.

CB asked the members to consider:

· To pilot one work focused targeted intervention in a locality of high worklessness, which tests the best way to integrate service provision to enable easier access, maximising resources and offering a more holistic approach to meeting complex family needs (potential to integrate with the ESF Families programme)

· To disseminate learning and best practice across key areas of high worklessness in Ealing

· In order to embed child poverty into core delivery of services, consider introducing a Child Poverty Impact Analysis or expanding the current EIA

· Promote early intervention approaches to break the cycle of disadvantage
	

	5.
	Young  Carers Annual Report
	

	
	ZR updated the members on the Young Carers Annual Report.

ZR advised the members on the following:

The Young Carer project
· The Young Carers Agenda has moved from strength to strength over the last six months with a new provider being selected through a competitive grants allocation process.  In the October half term the project was transferred from KIDS to Brentford Football Club. 

· We anticipate an increased programme of activities, active partnership working with schools and adult services to identify and support young carers. The use of CAF with specific questions pertinent to young carers` is a key mechanism to promote the number of carer assessments being undertaken.  This will be actively reviewed and incremental increases expected.

· Families of young carers and the young carer themselves were naturally nervous of the transfer so a programme of communication and jointly run sessions was put in place to assuage their fears.

· Brentford are committed to listening to the young people and keeping what works whilst expanding opportunities for engagement and support both in terms of specialist young carer events and more mainstream youth events to promote engagement, inclusion and confidence building.  

· As part of TUPE arrangement the project officer, herself a young carer, has transferred over and is now working with Brentford. The Project Manager declined. 

Progress to date
· 25 children transferred over from Kids. They are going to do a big mail out to the other children that's were on Kids' mailing list advertising the service and inviting them again to join. 

· The have 15-20 new referrals that they are working their way through at the moment undertaking home visits.

· The Friday night sessions seemed to be the thing all the young people wanted to keep so they are keeping those in place at Horizons for now and will expand to run them in Acton too once they have secured a venue. They have run one session so far which had 6 attendees, an average turn out. The plan is to run these every other Friday. 

· They have gone to Twyford High School and offered sessions there, which have been very well received.

· Brentford will promote the service to the teams at Escan. 

· Brentford are working on the new publicity, which should be sent out in the a few weeks time. 

· There is a whole range of trips and activities planned for Dec and Jan, which have been taken up by the young people very positively. 
Core Offer

· With the difficulty of not knowing who would be the provider post October 2011 the regular provider/ operational meetings ceased temporarily but will be reinstated incorporating Brentford, Social work team for children with disabilities, colleagues from youth, voluntary sector and education. 

· As more CAF are undertaken with SAFE and Brentford Football Team we will become informed about the type of offer that is needed. 

· Ongoing work with adult mental health and substance misuse services continues to ensure need is considered within a Think Family approach and values young carers as `expert` and partners in care planning.

Reporting/ CAF/ training for triage
· SAFE under 12 has developed a reporting format to identify and track young people referred who may be a young carer (both primary and secondary need). The merger of service with adolescent SAFE will ensure reporting will happen for all children and young people 0-18.

· Brentford have been encouraged to work in partnership with SAFE to ensure CAF and Young carer assessments are undertaken and reviewed as required. 

· Brentford will ensure that they facilitate effective communication with SAFE/ triage services and undertake briefings as required.
Carers Strategy

· A revised carer strategy for adult and children will be available to the Carer Strategic Partnership December 2011.  
Ealing Clinical Commissioning Group (ECCG)

· The ECCG are committed to the issues of care and carers. 

· Carers will be invited to be part of the strategic implementation of the Intermediate Care Service which attempts to support people at home rather than be admitted to hospital or to reduce a hospital stay by the provision of effective triage, rapid/ intensive support and efficient care planning.  

· Sally Armstrong the ECCG Lead for Children (alongside Ghulam Murtaza) will attend the Carers partnership board from December 2011.

	

	6.
	Update from ESCB
	

	
	No specific issues to raise
	

	7.
	Emotional Health and Wellbeing
	

	
	JW presented the members on the action plan for 2011- 2014 Emotional Health and Well partnership Board.

Emotional Health and Wellbeing action plan

The purpose of this report is to provide the Children and Young People’s Board with the action plan 2011-14 developed by the Emotional Health and Well Being Partnership Board (Children and Young People), to deliver improved emotional health and well being services for children and young people within Ealing. 

JW also highlighted:

· Emotional health and well being has been agreed as a key priority of the Children and Young People’s Board.

· The Action Plan of the Emotional Health and Well Being Board (Children and Young People) 2011-14

· The London Borough of Ealing and its partners consulted extensively to review and update local priorities to achieve Ealing’s vision to “create a great place for every child and young person to grow up”; one of the priorities agreed was to promote the emotional health and well being of children and young people. 

· The priorities for 2011/14 below were developed as a result of this partner consultation, and the Emotional Health and Well Being Board (Children and Young People) agreed to endorse and work to the same priorities, from which the action plan was developed. 
· JW asked the members to note and comment on the Emotional Health and Well being action plan 2011-14. The members agreed on the action plan.
Report on Child and Adolescent Mental Health Services provided by West London Mental Health Trust
TaMHS (Targeted Mental Health in Schools)

ST updated the members on the work of the Targeted Mental Health in Schools (TaMHS) project.

ST advised that:

In 2008, the Department for Children, Schools and Families (DCSF) launched the Targeted Mental Health in Schools (TaMHS) programme that aimed to:

· Improve mental health outcomes for children and young people via interventions delivered through schools;

· Test effective models of early intervention work within school based settings,

· Integrate effective early intervention models as part of wider Local Authority and PCT systems of assessment, referral and intervention work within targeted support services and specialist CAMHS;
ST also hightlighted that:

· The purpose of this report is to provide an overview of the key achievements of the TaMHS project in Ealing, to highlight the lessons that have been learnt around providing school based mental health support and to discuss how these lessons can be used to inform the future development of early intervention and mental health support for children and young people.

ST gave an overview of the project in Ealing:

The aims of the Ealing TaMHS Pathfinder programme were to:

· Increase access for targeted children in schools to evidence-based mental health services through schools-based provision

· Increase the schools’ capacity to identify and manage the mental health needs of children within school

· Intervene at an early stage to increase resilience and coping skills for targeted children and young people in schools and their families

· Evaluate the impact of different models of schools-based mental health provision to better inform future commissioning

· Support the successful transition of targeted children into secondary school

Two distinct projects were set up under the TaMHS programme in Ealing – the In-School Clinical Psychology Service (ISCP) and the Place2Be (P2B).
The members were asked to:

· To note the success of the TaMHS project in providing effective early intervention support for the emotional health and wellbeing of children and young people. 

To consider how the lessons that have been learnt from this project can be used to inform the future development of emotional health and well-being services for children and young people in Ealing.

VP gave an outline of the wide range of CAMH services delivered by the Trust  in Tier 3
· Adolescent Community Service 

· Neurodevelopmental Service 

· Paediatric Liaison Service 

· Eating Disorders 

· Family and Young Persons Service

and the wide range of  Tier 2 interagency teams within which WLMHT staff are seconded
 

ESCAN 

· LD Specialist Schools 

· Looked After Children Team 

· Primary Behaviour Service 

· Parenting Service 

· TAMHS 

· SAFE 0-12 Acton/Ealing 

· SAFE 0-12 Southall 

· SAFE 0-12 Northolt 

· Adolescent SAFE 12-18

The workforce consists of psychiatrists, nurses,clinical psychologists,family therapists, psychotherapists, allied health processionals.

 

The services are commissioned by the PCT, LA and schools.

 

VP provided update on CAMH Services provided by WLMHT

VP summarised the major current challenges:

· internal and external savings pressures 

· changes to NHS commissioning structures

WLMHT is intending to focus on maintaining and improving the quality of the clinical care it provides patients, whilst also working on improving productivity and performance. 

 

Key issues for WLMHT CAMHS are ;

· development of care pathways that will focus on :

             -  improved clinical outcomes

             -  what clinical approaches/interventions work and which ones don`t ( evidence-                 based practice)

             -  experience of the service by patients and carers

· development of a single point of access to the health pathway across tiers 2 and 3 which is intended to achieve;

             - reduction in duplication

             - continuity of care

             - reducing risks of patients falling between services

             - managing demand and capacity more effectively

 

VP noted two other issues :

· A site-search has been launched for re-siting of the Tier 3 base currently at Windmill Lodge, as the current site will be subsumed under plans for the St Bernards re-development plan. The expectation is that a suitable site will be found near to the current building. The usual issues about parking, public transport links, etc; will be key to suitability of new location. 

· The WLMHT application to the Secretary of State to become a Foundation Trust  ( FT ) has been put back to April 2013 , due to legal changes in the Health Bill in relation to ministerial responsibility for high secure services ( in this case, Broadmoor)

VP stated that partnership relationships with WLMHT CAMHS were generally very good. There is a lot of work, committment and attention to these relationships all round. 

VP noted that the service is well-regarded by patients and carers, who consistently give good feedback.

 
	

	8.
	Children and Young People’s Plan 2011 - 2014
	

	
	MP presented the member with an update on the progress made on the CYP activities 2010 and to outline the objectives, priorities, governance and performance monitoring arrangements for the proposed draft CYP 2011-14.

MP confirmed the final CYPP would presented to the next cabinet meeting.

Members were advised to review the CYPP and inform MP or Mary Umrigar of comments by December 16th 2011.

MP confirmed Mary Umrigar would circulate electronic copies to members.


	Mary Umrigar to circulate electronic copies to members.



	9.
	Ealing Youth Action
	

	
	Representatives from Ealing Youth Action (EYA) gave a presentation on the recent London riots.

They highlighted:

· The Ealing Youth Council were currently organising the 2012 Speak Out conference. The theme is the ‘Olympics’.

· The Junior Ealing Youth Council currently have between 10-15 young people who are very enthusiastic and willing to attend the next board meeting.

· The EYA members requested a meeting with Ealing Police to follow on the riots and discuss:

· Solutions between police and young people in Ealing

· Arrange a training day or small event to raise awareness 

· Possibility of young people demonstrating on behalf of police.

· The EYA advised members they would contact police.

The members thanked the EYA members for attending and their update
	EYA members to discuss opportunities for joint working on post-riots issues with NN.


	10.
	AOB and close
	

	
	There was no other business.
	


